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Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: 07504 303153
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Held at Elm Tree Social Club
Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ), P Livingstone ,A Close, G Hewitson, , G Eastick
J Lambert, L Golightly, D Overton , K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  H Oliver, John & Jean Johnson, K Steele
The Chairman opened the meeting on time at 19-30 and welcomed all to the first meeting of 2012, he advised there was quite a bit to get through so need to pay attention.  He then handed over to the League Secretary for the minutes of the last meeting held on 23 November 2011, these had been posted on the website and the members agreed them as true record and they were signed by the Chairman Peter Mack.  
Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
The Division One cup has been cancelled due to the number of postponements in January and February plus the number of games certain teams have left.

Tilery parking – more in Secretaries Report

Rievaulx & Harold Wilson pitches; I emailed Council re problems brought up at last meeting but as yet have not had any feedback.

Charter Standard 

First Aid Course was held on Monday 13 February at Stockton Town F.C Bishopton Road commencing 6 pm, ten teams attended, two who asked to attend failed to turn up, one advised they would not be able to attend.

Whilst on about first aid certificates one was handed in last month for a Stephen Marlborough but there is no indication of which team submitted this and I do not have a player of that name registered can whoever handed it in please see me at the end of the meeting.

Health check only 5 weeks left to complete if not completed, Charter Standard will be suspended.
Secretaries Report & Correspondence   
Correspondence

Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association Suspension Lists

Durham County Football Association re F.A Level One Coaching Award

Secretaries Report
Tilery parking, further to last months instructions these have now changed again as of last Sunday as the main car park has now been fenced off.  Car parking is now available on site, the main gate to the field will be opened and people need to park as instructed leaving the roadway and pathway clear.  I have to add that everybody co-operated with this on Sunday gone meaning there were no problems.

Can I also bring to your attention the subject of litter once again, I have mentioned this before but it seems to be ignored, there are two places where we currently have problems with residents reporting and even photographing litter left behind following games, this is at Yarm Road and Rudds Rec.  Therefore not just at these two venues but also at all venues can I ask that you pick up any litter on your side of the pitch and dispose of properly.  The Council has written to one team warning them about this and that they could lose their pitch.

A note regarding transfers, it appears that when a player transfers the team he is transferring from are not completing the transfer form correctly, this leads to teams playing ineligible players in cup competitions, that was the reason for putting on the form, in future if this happens the offending team will be penalised.

Just a reminder that trophies need to be returned at the March meeting or not later than 31 March 2012.

Also now is the time to really think about next season as if you are not continuing then a letter of resignation needs to be submitted by 31 March 2012.

31 March 2012 is also the last day to sign or transfer players.

Fixtures have become a problem and as yet there is no dates set for the semi-finals so these will need to be fitted in during April or could be played in March if possible, there is a slight problem with the Bill Moss Trophy and group games will not finish until April, also with teams asking for games off this makes things difficult, therefore if anybody requests a postponement then this may be allowed but the game will be awarded to your opponents as there will be no time to reschedule.  As you will see from the League Tables that one team has not played any games yet and three teams have played only once. 

Also with the fixtures I need to schedule in the cup semi-finals so League fixtures may be changed, in the Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy there is one fixture still outstanding to be organised between the Moby Grape and the winners of Stockton West End and Billingham The Merlin, this will be fitted in once they outstanding tie has been played.

Just to let you know the League Presentation Night has been organised for Friday 1 June commencing at 7-30 pm, it will follow the same format as last years with a Race Night.  This is taking place before the European Championships start and tickets are limited.  As with last year ALL teams will be expected to contribute towards the night even if not going themselves, tickets are priced at £5 again.  There will be more details later but if you wish to book your tickets then that is fine.  Just as an extra note one team missed out on two awards last season due to non-attendance, do not let this be your team. 

A reminder that ALL Match Sheets from 29 January to 19 February should have been brought in tonight, these include postponed games (Home team only).

Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

HANDBOOK CHANGES – Check website for up to date details, only one I am aware of is Billingham Cowpen Club change of mobile number.  One change given out at meeting Port Clarence change of mobile, 07905 554242  
Manager of the Month Award January 2012:

Premier Division:
Hardwick Social Club F.C not present, 
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Division One:


Division Two:


Division Three:

Billingham The Merlin F.C
Roseworth Club F.C

Oddfellows F.C

Alan Bridges


Tony Grieve


Kieron Wilson

All above presented with tie by Alan Close.
Team of the Month Award:

[image: image5.jpg]


 January:  Scott Bros Ltd (Division Two) – 2 wins and 1 draw – no penalty points
Anthony Groom is presented with a match ball by Alan Close.

CUP DRAWS - Ian Gorman & Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy Semi Finals these were carried out by Chairman Peter Mack and Assistant Secretary Jes Lambert. 
REFEREES:  Nothing to report this month.
ROLL CALL – Two Teams missing:
Hardwick Social Club and Harpers Bar
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The League Chairman advised that the next meeting is scheduled for 25 March 2012; correction to minutes should have stated 21 March 2012: the website will notify if this meeting is to take place.  You will also need to check website for fixture changes and any information that I think you may require.
The Chairman thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 20-12.
Signed: ...............................................................
Date:     21 March 2012









Minutes of Meeting held on 22 February 2012

